Kingsmills Primary School

Newsletter – June 2021
After school clubs:
FS- Outdoor Fun – 1.15pm- 2.15pm- 14th June and 21st June
P3-5- Minecraft Club- 2.30pm- 3.30pm - 8th June, 15th June and 22nd June.
P6/7- Cookery Club at Rathcarberry Cookery School- Friday 18th June and Thursday 24th June- 1.30pm- 3.30pm.  
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Wednesday afternoons, with the last session taking place on Wednesday 23rd June. 
· R- P2 - 1.15pm - 2.15pm

· P3- P7 – 2.30pm- 3.30pm

It is wonderful to have extra-curricular activities returning!! 
Extended Schools

Our extended school’s programmes will continue to run until Wednesday 23rd June. 
Compass North fitness coach Nicola Sloan will be back in school on Wednesday 9th June so the children can enjoy some fitness and dance classes.
Joanne Callan from Relax Kids has started a series of relaxation classes with the children on Wednesday 26th May. Her last session will be Wednesday 23rd June.
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Cycling Proficiency 

Cycling Proficiency will continue for the P7 pupils until Friday 11th June. 

Sports Day  
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Friday11th June (weather permitting) has been set aside for sports day. It will start at 9.00am. Unfortunately, this year due to COVID, parents will not be able to 
attend. 
Pupils may wear PE kit into school on this day. 
Banbridge Omniplex 

Our whole school trip this year will be to Banbridge Omniplex on Monday 21st June, to see Peter Rabbit 2. The bus will leave school at 9.15am and we will return to school for lunch time. The trip will cost £5 per person.
Money can be sent for goodies before the movie starts. A kiddie box can be purchased for £3.70 and will be pre ordered for collection when we arrive. We are looking forward to our first school trip in ages!! Children will be kept in class bubbles and social distancing measures will be in place. 
Music Tuition

I would like to thank Kerry and Keith for all their tuition with the pupils this year. Well done to each pupil who has worked so hard to develop their skills. 
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As a school we are grateful to the Ulster Scots Agency for supporting us in providing opportunities for fiddle tuition this year in Kingsmills.
Prize Giving Assembly 

Our prizegiving Assembly is scheduled for Thursday 24th June. The event will be recorded and uploaded to Google Classroom for viewing by parents. If anyone has any remaining cups or shields please return them to school. 
Drive Through Prize Giving

Our drive through prize giving will be held on Friday 25th June from 9.00am 

Families will be allocated a time slot to arrive, to pick up their prizes and 
certificates. (Unfortunately cups will have to remain in school and cannot be taken home) 

Further details will follow closer to the time. 

End of Term Treat
It has been a tough year for everyone and as a treat for the children we are having a ‘Domino’s Pizza Day.’

We are going to make the most of the summer weather and hopefully have our lunch outdoors.
It is scheduled for Tuesday 29th June. (This is however weather dependent and could change) 

Please do not send or pay for a lunch on this day. If the date changes you will be notified ASAP.   

Sunny Weather 
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If we happen to have a spell of sunny weather this month, please ensure your child has a sun hat and has sun cream applied before coming into school so they are protected during outdoor activities.
School Website and Facebook Page

Please continue to log on to our school website at www.kingsmillsps.co.uk and check 
out our Facebook page. These will keep you updated with all school activities and events.

Applications for Free School Meals and Uniform
Forms for applying for free school meals and uniforms for the next school year are now available on the Education Authority website at  www.eani.org.uk. As a school I would encourage as many families as possible to avail of this as it is also of 
financial benefit to the school. It takes six weeks to process applications and as a school we are unable to give free school meals in September if the claim has not been approved.
Summer Holidays

School will finish at 12 noon on Wednesday 30th June 2021 for all pupils. Dinners will not be served on this day and it will be non-uniform day for the children.
I would like to thank the staff, parents and governors at Kingsmills PS for their hard work and support this year.

I wish all our leavers every success and blessing in their new schools – remember all that you have learned in Kingsmills. May you continue to ‘Play, discover, learn and grow!’

Kind regards,
G Harrison
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